
Beverly J. Marois, administrator
RR2, Box 33M

Randolph, VT 05060
Phone 802-728-5896

Fax  802-728-6004
Email  bmarois@sovernet.com

October 26, 1999

Brian Doyle, Senior Deputy Attorney
Office of the City Attorney
City of San José, California
151 West Mission Street
San José, California 95110
Telephone (408) 277-4454
Fax (408) 277-3159

Dear Mr. Doyle:

We have  recently been made aware of  the San José’s impending woodsmoke ordinance.
Specifically, that the requirement for EPA-certified woodstoves or fireplaces effectively will
ban the use of masonry heaters.

Masonry heaters are non-affected facilities under the EPA regulation, and the regulation
specifically recognizes their clean-burning potential. Furthermore, the burn rate determination
method under EPA-M5 makes it impossible to test a masonry heater by this method.

Recognizing the need for an alternate method for determining masonry heater emissions,
the Masonry Heater Association (MHA) has for a number of years worked to accomplish this.
This has included a test method development program under Dr. Jaasma at Virginia
Polytechnic Institute,  the field testing of numerous heater installations by OMNI in Oregon,
including EPA audited tests,  and a large database of emissions tests by MHA’s own test
facility, Lopez Labs.

Attached please find our position paper, which details a rationale for exempting masonry
heaters from a non-EPA woodstove ban , with supporting arguments, data and references.

I look forward to a response from you in this matter.

Yours truly,

Secretary
Masonry Heater Association of N.A.
(Email mheat@mha-net.org, tel 819-647-5092, fax 819-647-6082)


